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OHCA PRN 2017-04 
 
April 19, 2017 
 
Dear Hospital Administrators: 
 
 
This notice is an update on PRN 2017-02 related to outpatient claims processing. 
 
Outpatient Claims Processing  
OHCA recently rebased APC payment rates to Medicare effective January 1, 2017. OHCA has adopted 
and implemented the use of the APC status indictors J1 and J2. If a claim has paid detail lines with APC 
status indicator of J1 or J2, OHCA will pay the highest rate at 100% and zero pay all of the remaining 
APC detail lines. If a claim has both J1 and J2 paid detail lines, OHCA will pay the highest J1 and zero pay 
all remaining APC detail lines. Processing of claims without J1 or J2 or non-APC services will not change. 
This change is effective for claims with dates of service January 1, 2017 and later. OHCA has reprocessed 
all impacted claims and the adjustment will show on the 4/19/2017 remit. The updated APC fee 
schedule will be available on our public website this week. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please phone Aaron Morris at (405) 522-7533 
or email at Aaron.Morris@okhca.org. 
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 
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